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Contact us: 
Principal – Katie Lovel 5468 1111   

dunolly.ps@education.vic.gov.au

uu 

Resilience 

Creating problem solvers 

ready to accept challenges 

Respect 

Developing tolerant, 

considerate individuals 

Calendar  
Term 3 September 

13th  Step into Prep 8.50am – 

12noon 

16th  Division Athletics 

Finance Meeting 3.30pm 

School Council Meeting 

7pm 

19th  Year 3/4 Excursion 

20th  Bakery Lunch Order Day 

Footy Colours Day 

Last Day Term 3 

Early dismissal at 2.30pm 

Term 4 October 
7th  First day Term 4 

9th  Prep Swimming 

11th  Prep Swimming 

16th  Prep Swimming 

17th  P – 2 Cluster Tabloid 

Sports 

18th   Prep Swimming 

21st  Finance Meeting 3.30pm 

School Council Meeting 

7pm 

23rd  Prep Swimming 

25th  World Teachers Day 

Prep Swimming 

Bakery Lunch Order Day 

28th  Grandparents Day 

30th  Prep Swimming 

November 
1st  Step into Prep – first full 

day 

Prep Swimming 

Please note that an up to date 

calendar is available on COMPASS  

Achievement 

Promoting excellence in 

education 

Newsletter No: 29 Date: 12/09/2024  

Community 

Building responsible citizens 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Around school this week 
 
 

TOYS  

We currently have quite a few students bringing toys to school.  We don’t permit 

students to bring toys to school to play with at recess breaks.  Quite often other’s 

want to play with them and they become damaged or broken resulting in very 

upset children.  Students who bring ‘show and tell’ items are to leave them in 

their bags or sit them on their teacher’s desk for this purpose only.  We have a 

great playground at school with lots of equipment so toys from home aren’t 

necessary.   

DIVISION ATHLETICS  

Good luck to our students competing on Monday in Bendigo – Taylah, Dean, 

Elliott and Jordan.  We know you’ll do us proud !  

CAMP 

We are so proud of our students who demonstrated exemplary behaviour on 

camp.  What a wonderful experience for them all ! A big thanks to all families for 

ensuring students were at the train on time on Monday.  Thank you to Mr 

Hutchins, Bernie and Mel for tireless efforts supervising our students on camp 

and to Miss Martin for organising it all.  We appreciate your efforts !  

LAST DAY OF TERM  

Next Friday 20th September is the last day of term.  It is footy colours day, Bakery 

lunch order day and we finish at 2.30pm. 

 

This week’s value in focus is:  

Resilience 
Risk Taking – Having a go 

mailto:dunolly.ps@education.vic.gov.auuu
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Last Week’s Stars of the Week 

 

    

 

 

STUDENTS OF 

THE WEEK 

Prep – Willow Malcolm 

Grade 1/2 – Gracie Redpath 

Grade 3/4 – Harrison Smith  

Grade 5/6 – Blake Davies 

Principals – Charlie-Belle Tobin 

 

SCHOOL COUNCIL NEWS 

Finance Meeting – Monday 16th 

September at 3.30pm 

School Council Meeting – Monday 16th 

September at 7pm 

 

 

We are a child safe school; committed 
to the safety and wellbeing of all 

children and young people. We have 
zero tolerance of child abuse. 

 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/pr
ograms/health/protect/Pages/default.aspx 

 

We have policies and processes in 

place to protect the care, safety 

and welfare of children. 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/protect/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/protect/Pages/default.aspx


 

 

 

The Smile Squad free school dental program is coming to 

our school 

The Smile Squad team from Maryborough District Health Service are coming to our school next 
term to see all the students who completed the application form. 
Smile Squad is the Victorian Government free school dental program. 
Students who applied will get a free dental check-up, preventive services, and treatment at school 
between the following dates: 
 

Smile Squad will be at our school from 
Monday November 18th to Friday 

November 29th 
   

 

 

Charly’s 

Toasty 

Tuesdays!!! 

Free 
First Lunch in the Multi- Purpose 

room  

Tuesday September 17th  – Years 3 – 6     

 

 

 

2024 Parent / Caregiver / Guardian 

Opinion Survey 

We sent out an invitation to complete the survey 

via Compass on Monday July 29th. Please contact 

us if you have any trouble accessing the survey. 

UPDATE: It is not too late to 

complete the survey.  

The Parent / Caregiver / 

Guardian Opinion Survey 

will remain open until the 

end of this term. 

The survey is being conducted online and only 

takes 20 minutes to complete. It can be completed 

on any internet enabled device (desktop 

computer, laptop, tablet or smartphone) and is 

compatible with most browsers. 

 



 

We are keen to gather a committee together to organise the school's 150th celebration. We would love to have 

a wide range of generations involved. If you would like to be a part of the committee please comment below or 

reach out to us at school on 54681111. 

   

Bakery Day - Friday September 20th  

Orders need to be placed in the classroom baskets by 9am on Wednesday September 18th   

(Please note no late orders will be taken) 

Menu  

Steak Pie - $5.00 

Sausage Roll - $4.00 

Party Pie - $2.50 

Ham & Salad Roll - $6.00 

Cheese & Bacon Roll - $2.50 

 

 



 

Year 5/6 Camp 

   

  

     



  

Year 5/6 Camp 

   

      

               

Lots more 

photos on 

our 

Facebook 

page 



 

Celebrating Literacy and Numeracy week 

  

  

 

More photos on our Facebook page 



  

Whooping cough 
Whooping cough cases are continuing to increase across Victoria, particularly among school-aged 

children. 

Whooping cough is a very contagious infection, mostly spread through coughing or 

sneezing. Symptoms include:  

• blocked or runny nose 

• tiredness 

• mild fever 

• severe bouts of coughing, often followed by a ‘whooping’ sound on breathing. 

Whooping cough can lead to life threatening infections in babies. 

If your child is unwell, they should not attend school. Please see a doctor if you or your child 

develops whooping cough symptoms. Early diagnosis and treatment will help reduce the spread of 

the infection.  

Students diagnosed with whooping cough must not attend school 

If your child is diagnosed with whooping cough, they must not attend school for 21 days after the 

onset of the cough, or until they have received 5 days of antibiotic treatment. You must notify the 

school if your child is diagnosed with whooping cough. 

To further reduce the spread of infection to your child and the school community, the Public Health 
and Wellbeing Regulations 2019 require that some students who were in the same classroom as a 
student diagnosed with whooping cough should not attend school. 
 

Your child should not attend school for 14 days after they were last exposed to a person diagnosed 
with whooping cough, or until they have taken 5 days of a course of antibiotic treatment if they are: 

• aged less than 7 years; and 

• not fully vaccinated with 3 doses of whooping cough (pertussis) vaccine.  
 

This exclusion is required by law – refer to the School exclusion table for primary schools and 

children’s services. 

If your child is diagnosed with whooping cough, please contact the school to let us know. 

More information 

For more information about whooping cough, refer to Whooping cough on the Better Health 
Channel. 
 
Vaccination is the best way to reduce the risk of whooping cough. The Department of Health 
recommends staying up to date with immunisations, including booster doses. A free booster dose of 
the pertussis vaccine is covered under the national immunisation program for students aged 12 to 
13. If you are unsure about your child’s vaccination status for whooping cough, please discuss with 
an immunisation provider, such as your doctor. 
 
We really appreciate your support in keeping our students safe and well. 

 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.vic.gov.au%2Fhealth-alerts%2Fincreasing-pertussis-whooping-cough-cases-in-victoria&data=05%7C02%7Csaskia.deerson%40education.vic.gov.au%7C9fa74d8d4df94fb8d68f08dcccae358b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638610295862304778%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=qEzW%2FY5WZKGMpWUtK9RTO4%2F3ULCrS3E%2FiQ6iOGUC4mM%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.betterhealth.vic.gov.au%2Fhealth%2Fconditionsandtreatments%2Fwhooping-cough&data=05%7C02%7Csaskia.deerson%40education.vic.gov.au%7C9fa74d8d4df94fb8d68f08dcccae358b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638610295862320135%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Ej95aw1mnts%2Blg5cIs7%2B4eCgXHwsSBxf8JTfQiODfgQ%3D&reserved=0
https://www.health.vic.gov.au/infectious-diseases/school-exclusion-table
https://www.health.vic.gov.au/infectious-diseases/school-exclusion-table
https://www.health.vic.gov.au/infectious-diseases/school-exclusion-table
https://www.health.vic.gov.au/infectious-diseases/school-exclusion-table
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/conditionsandtreatments/whooping-cough


  

 
 



  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


